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The following is an update on the ongoing Community Priority Evaluation (CPE) process review.  
 

Background on CPE Process Review 
 
At various times in the implementation of the New gTLD Program, the ICANN Board has considered 
aspects of CPE process, including certain concerns that some applicants have raised regarding the 
process.  On 17 September 2016, the ICANN Board directed the President and CEO, or his designees, to 
undertake a review of the process by which ICANN has interacted with the CPE provider.  In his letter of 
26 April 2017 to concerned parties, Chris Disspain, the Chair of the Board Governance Committee, 
provided additional information about the scope and status of the review.  Below is additional 
information about the review, as well as the current status of the CPE process review. 
 
CPE Process Review and Current Status 
 
The scope of the review consists of: (1) review of the process by which the ICANN organization 
interacted with the CPE provider related to the CPE reports issued by the CPE provider; (2) review of the 
consistency in which the CPE criteria were applied; and (3) review of the research process undertaken by 
the CPE panels to form their decisions and compilation of the reference materials relied upon by the CPE 
provider to the extent such reference materials exist for the evaluations which are the subject of 
pending Requests for Reconsideration.  
 
The review is being conducted in two parallel tracks by FTI Consulting Inc.’s (FTI) Global Risk and 
Investigations Practice (GRIP) and Technology Practice.  The first track focuses on gathering information 
and materials from the ICANN organization, including interviews and document collection.  This work 
was completed in early March 2017.  The second track focuses on gathering information and materials 
from the CPE provider.  This work is still ongoing.  FTI is currently waiting on responses from the CPE 
provider related to the requests for information and documents.  The CPE provider is seeking to provide 
its responses to the information requests by the end of next week and is currently evaluating the 
document requests.  Once the underlying information and data collection is complete, FTI anticipates 
that it will be able to inform ICANN of its findings within two weeks.    
 
FTI was chosen to assist in the CPE review following consultation with various candidates.  FTI was 
selected because FTI has the requisite skills and expertise to undertake this investigation.  FTI’s GRIP and 
Technology Practice teams provide a multidisciplinary approach to business-critical investigations, 
combining the skill and experience of former prosecutors, law enforcement officials and regulators with 
forensic accountants, professional researchers, anti-corruption investigators, computer forensic, 
electronic evidence and enterprise data analytic specialists.  
 
For more information about the CPE process, please visit https://newgtlds.icann.org/en/applicants/cpe.  
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